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Teen Driving - Parent Article about Cell phone ban 

From the Colorado Department of Transportation

What Every Parent of Teen Drivers Need to Know
Getting a driver’s license is a major rite of passage—a symbol of freedom—for most teens (and their parents). With independence comes a significant amount of responsibility. In order to help your teen safely transition to adulthood, you should familiarize yourself with Graduated Drivers Licensing (GDL) laws, driver education courses, and teen driving restrictions because a lot has changed since you were in high school! 

GDL is a process designed to help your teen develop important driving skills gradually while adhering to important restrictions in his or her first years of driving. GDL includes restricting the number of passengers, requires seat belt use and sets a curfew on new teen drivers. In addition, Colorado is one of a handful of states that has passed legislation banning cell phone use while driving. Of particular importance for inexperienced teen drivers, the ban prohibits texting and talking on the cell phone for drivers under the age of 18. The law also includes a ban on text messaging for drivers over age 18.
Last year in Colorado, 48 young people age 15 to 20, were killed in motor vehicle crashes. That’s down more than 50 percent from the 112 fatalities for this age group in 2002. Safety experts credit the decline in deaths to the strengthening of the GDL law in Colorado. Safety advocates hope the ban on cell phone use by teen drivers under 18 will save even more lives.

“The first year that a teen holds their driver’s license is the most dangerous time, and it’s critical that distractions like cell phones be eliminated so that they can gradually build skills and confidence to be safe drivers,” says Lt. Col. Doyle Eicher of the Colorado State Patrol. “But teens certainly aren’t the only ones who put themselves and others at risk by talking or texting while driving. Adults need to take responsibility and set an example by turning off their phone in the car to take away the temptation of using it.”  

As a parent of a teen driver, your role is to steer your son or daughter into a lifetime of safe driving. As a team, the two of you can navigate Colorado’s laws and safety guidelines. To encourage compliance with GDL laws and the cell phone ban, try these tips: 

· Get involved – practice driving with your teen. 

· Create a “pre-flight” routine – cell phones off; seat belts on; mirrors adjusted; seat adjusted; coast is clear, etc.

· Set limits and closely monitor teen drivers – they’ll be more likely to buckle up and less likely to speed.
· Open the lines of communication – know where they’re going, and with whom.
· Encourage enrollment in driving school – they’ll be exposed to professional training and important safety messages. 

· Be a good role model – your kids model their behavior after yours!
· Pick your battles – this is an important battle to win. But remember, it’s about safety, not control.  Give your teen new privileges as he earns them.
For more information about GDL and teen driving, visit www.coteendriver.com.

